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Terry McElligott    

In Friendship, Love, & Truth 

Terry McElligott 

Grand Master 

September will be here by the time you see this. I want to personally 

invite everyone to the 77th Annual Home Pilgrimage September 14th. 

Levonne and her staff will be serving a fine meal of brisket, potato sal-

ad, baked beans, cole slaw and dessert at noon. This is a great day of 

fellowship for all. Come out and help celebrate the fine work being 

done in the spirit of Friendship, Love & Truth. 

A new school year begins. The B.J. Longshore Fund provides scholar-

ships each year. The fund was able to grant two $1,000 scholarships  

this year. My congratulations to this year’s recipients, Colten Smith and Nicholas Baker.  

The Executive Committee will be meeting September 12th. This is not a closed meeting. Your 

officers want to hear from you because we are all in this together.  

Are you all ready to picnic? October 4th at 10AM we will be gathering for the 23rd I.O.O.F. picnic 

in the (of course) I.O.O.F. park. We are bringing the hot dogs and hamburgers. You need to bring 

your drinks and sunscreen. We need to get a head count before we head to the grocery store so 

please let us hear from you.  

August has been a pause for me. Upkeep on the house, yard work and connecting with family 

and friends. I hope everyone gets to enjoy Labor Day.  

Vivian has to be in class next week. Books are expensive. Are any of the lodges donating school 

supplies?  

I have a desire to resurrect the Competitive Degree Work at next year’s session. Can I get some 

volunteers? We practice at every meeting. I feel we can enjoy our ritual.  

As I visit lodges I see splendid people doing the work of Odd Fellowship. What I would like to see 

is more connection between lodges. You don’t have to point out the distance involved, I see it. I 

don’t know how yet, but I would like us to know all of our Brothers and Sisters.  
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James Curtis 

Well, the month of August has just about passed us by already. The 

Sovereign Grand Lodge and I.A.R.A. Sessions were held in West 

Virginia last week. Congratulations to Sister Pam Isenhower from 

Texas for being elevated to the position of I.A.R.A. President! The 

Grand Secretary of Florida, Kelly Hughes, is our new Sovereign 

Grand Warden and I would also like to congratulate him. Congratula-

tions and best wishes to all of the newly installed officers.  

I was unable to attend the Sovereign Grand Lodge Session this year as the doctors haven’t 

helped me any at this time. The doctor gave me three shots in the nerve that goes down to my 

left foot, but I need one in my back to block the nerve that controls both legs. I hope when I go 

back for the follow-up, he will see that needs to happen.  

I want to congratulate the members of Waxahachie Lodge No. 80 as they brought in 8 new 

members recently. Keep up the good work Brothers!  

I also want to thank Brother Arro Smith of Capital Lodge No. 23 for his work with the flood disas-

ter that was down in his part of the world. Our Order needs more members like him. A big thanks 

goes out to all the lodges and jurisdictions who donated money to the Flood Relief Fund. To 

date, the Grand Lodge has received a total of $18,050 in donations. Those contributing include: 

Grand Lodge Disaster Relief, Corsicana Lodge No. 63, Grand Lodge I.O.O.F. of Illinois, White 

Settlement Lodge No. 52, Waxahachie Lodge No. 80, Commerce Lodge No. 234, Athens Lodge 

No. 961, Denton Lodge No. 82, William Tell Lodge No. 27, and Garland Lodge No. 304. Some of 

our fellow Jurisdictions sent their donations directly to Brother Smith. Everyone’s help in provid-

ing relief to the flood victims is greatly appreciated! 

On August 22nd, I took the ladies here in the office out to lunch and gave them the rest of the 

day off as they are deserving for being such great employees. Thank you Nancy, Christy, and 

Tamara for doing us a great job. I don’t know what I would do without you. (Probably pull my hair 

out.) 

I would like to send birthday greetings to my lodge Brother, Bill Guy, as his birthday is Septem-

ber 8th. Happy Birthday Brother Bill!  

Athens Lodge No. 961 will host an Open House on September 20th from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. We 

will be serving hotdogs, chips, and cold drinks. We’re hoping to attract new members to our 

lodge.  

I received a message from a fellow in Corpus Christi wanting to know if there was a lodge there 

as he wanted to join. I told him we have someone who is interested in starting a lodge in that ar-

ea and for him to send me his phone number and I would pass it on to her. Here’s hoping that 

we get a lodge started there as Corpus would be an ideal place to have a new lodge. 

I will close for now and wish all of you a Happy Labor Day! 
In FLT, 

James Curtis 

Grand Secretary 

Grand Instructor 
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Pictured here is Rebekah Assembly Past President Barbara Curtis (front 

right), installed as Noble Grand; Rebekah Assembly Past President Loretta 

Vernon (front middle), installed as Right Support to Noble Grand; Billie Pen-

nington (back middle), installed as Warden; Past Grand Master Troy Penning-

ton (back right), installed as Conductor; Dan Reynolds (front left), installed as 

Inside Guardian, along with Grand Secretary James Curtis (back left) 

B.J. Longshore Memorial Scholarship Recipient Visits Grand Lodge 

Pictured: Grand Treasurer Dan Reynolds, 

Nicholas Baker, and Rebekah Assembly Past 

President Crystal Baker (Mom)  

 

Nicholas Baker, who was awarded the B.J. 

Longshore Memorial Scholarship, paid a visit 

to the W. & O. Homes Board meeting to offer 

his thanks for being selected by the Grand 

Lodge Executive Committee to receive the 

$1,000 award. He will be attending Nelson 

University in Waxahachie pursuing a Bachelor 

of Music in Music Education. Congratulations 

and best wishes Nicholas!  
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Nan, Cindy, and Patsy 
Martha, Ann, Zippy, and Mack 

Donna, Shirley, and Cindy 

Mack, Rocky, and Jan 

The residents  

enjoyed a visit 

from Rocky & Zip-

py!  

First Saturday at Dry Creek donated food to the re-

tirement center. Thanks to everyone involved!  
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STAY TUNED FOR THE 

OCTOBER ISSUE FOR 

SGL 2025 CONTENT! 
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DATE EVENT WHEN WHERE 

SEPTEMBER    

09/01/25 Labor Day 1:00pm Grand  Lodge Office Closed 

09/12/25 Grand Lodge Executive Committee Meeting 1:00pm Grand Lodge Admin. Bldg. 

09/13/25 W. & O. Homes Board of Trustees Meeting 9:30am Grand Lodge Admin. Bldg. 

09/13/25 Grand Lodge Board of Trustees Meeting 11am Grand Lodge Admin. Bldg. 

09/14/25 77th Annual Homes Pilgrimage 12pm I.O.O.F. Retirement Center, Ennis, TX 

09/25/25 Odd Fellow News Deadline  All submissions are welcome. 

09/26/25 Grand Lodge Finance Committee Meeting 9:30am Grand Lodge Admin. Bldg. 

09/27/25 Sausage Fest 12-4pm Houston Heights #225 Lodge Hall—115 E. 14th St, Houston 

OCTOBER    

10/04/25 I.O.O.F. Annual Picnic 12pm I.O.O.F. Park, Corsicana, TX 

10/11/25 W. & O. Homes Board of Trustees Meeting 9:30am Grand Lodge Admin. Bldg. 

10/11/25 Grand Lodge Board of Trustees Meeting 11am Grand Lodge Admin . Bldg. 

10/25/25 Odd Fellow News Deadline  All submissions are welcome. 

10/31/25 Halloween   

Please join us for our 23rd Annual I.O.O.F. 
Picnic!  

                      —    —    —    — 

We will be providing lunch, but please re-
member to bring drinks & desserts, and 
don’t forget the chairs, bug spray, and 
sunscreen! Lunch will be at noon.  

This is a day of fun and no business. There 
will be games, contests, and prizes to win.  

Please RSVP if you plan to attend; we will 
need a headcount for food. You may email 
info@iooftx.org or call the Grand Lodge 
Office @ 844-872-7438. We hope to see 
you all there!  
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